July 25, 2007

Mr. Kevin Lee

Executive Director

Single Drop for Safe Water Inc.

Corner Manalo Extension and Jacana Road

Bancao Bancao, Puerto Princesa

Palawan, Philippines

c/o Eugénie de Rosier

DTI/U.S. Peace Corps Volunteer

Iba, Zambales

Dear Sir:

      Blessing from our Lord Jesus Christ!

      We the leaders of Lupang Pangako are very grateful and blessed of knowing your organization, Single Drop of Safe Water Inc. We have known that you are very willing and serious in helping us with regards to our problem in water, through Hiyas ng Pag-asa Development Foundation, together with Eugénie de Rosier.

      A year ago, there was an existing plan, a water tank/storage then was built in our village. It was in 2004. Within the tank, there was already an installed pipe going to the houses of our few villagers.

      At present, about 10 percent to 20 percent (of that water supply has been lost) was already removed due to the malfunction of the said project. We, as leaders of Lupang Pangako, haven't lost hope. When we heard about your organization, we, village leaders, gathered together and decided to seek help from a Single Drop for Safe Water. We want to acquire an electric pump to be connected to the existing tank in order to function.

      We, villagers, lack the knowledge to a lot of things because most of us did not finish studies due to hardship in life. There are only a few who finished bachelor's degree, but they are already out of the country.

      When Hiyas ng Pag-asa Foundation requested that we write a letter to a Single Drop for Safe Water to know how we could pursue the pump for our village, we feel so great. You have given us new hope.

      We gathered together again and talked to the people. Eighty percent of representatives from every family came to the meeting, and agreed that each family will pay P5 every week starting this August for electric bills. This is just in case you will be giving us the electric pump. The extra money, that cannot be used elsewhere, will be saved for the maintenance of the electric pump, for no one of us know how to check or repair the machine, in case of trouble.

      Our multi-purpose cooperative can do the management, especially in collecting the P5 from every family. We also agreed that, if ever, there are works that the community can do for the betterment of the project, they are willing to help, as long as they know the job. Especially there is concern in doing the water shed tank. Also a scheduled cleaning of tank and pipes is proposed for the sake of everyone.

 The success of said project lies on our hands, with your organization, and with our cooperation. We then, the Aeta community, are very willing to do our part as counterpart for the success of the project.

      
Attached are signatures representatives from every family.

      
Thank you and God Bless You More!

Gelmo Atanacio


Edwin Mangatuliran 


Artemio D. Castillo

Chairman



Board Member



Vice Chairman
